From: Laughlin, Wilda J (HSS) [mailto:wilda.laughlin@alaska.gov] 
Sent: Monday, March 30, 2009 4:11 PM
To: Rep. Richard Foster; Rep. Mike Hawker; Rep. Bill Stoltze
Cc: Larry Labolle; Ben Mulligan; Paulyn Swanson
Subject: Rep. Foster HB 35 question
Below is the department’s response to Rep. Foster’s question posed at the end of the hearing on HB 35, 3/27/09, ~5 p.m. Let me know if you need anything further on this.

w.

Native hospitals and clinics used to be IHS, part of the uniformed public health service. Now, in Alaska, they are tribally operated facilities.  The tribes follow law set in the Indian Healthcare Improvement Act (ICHIA), which is federal.  There is a restriction on abortions in the appropriation language.  The limitations on abortion require that the life or health of the mother be in extreme danger.    We can provide a citation to the specific provision if necessary.  

According to our contacts within the tribal health system, as a practical  matter, the tribes would most likely adhere to the intent of the bill, given the circumstances under which a tribal provider can provide an abortion.  A child receiving an abortion without parental consent is extraordinarily unlikely.  

Wilda Laughlin, DHSS Legislative Liaison
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